
LADIES AUXILIARY ANNUAL REPORT FOR 1987 

ST. GREGORY THE ILLUMINATOR ARMENIAN CHURCH 
6700 W. Diversey Avenue 
Chicago, Illinois 60635 

Our only activities for this year were a bake sale and serving 
refreshments following Easter Eve Services and Christmas Eve 
Services. We also helped with the Annual Picnic and whenever 
needed. 

We continue to have our meetings the first Wednesday of each 
month except during the summer months. We hold a large member­
ship picnic in July. 

We were saddened by the passing away of our membeU#. Mrs. Lucy 
' Tarpinian. 

We continue to support the church by participating with the 
envelope pledges and by having all our members as dues paying 
members. However, we are slowing down and cannot do all that 
we would like to do. 

A check for $3,000 is being given to the Parish Council, which 
is 60% of our total net income. 

We look foward to a better year. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Arevian, Chairlady 

February 'J, 1988 


